
Town of Mineral Springs

Town Hall  

3506 S. Potter Road

Town Council

Regular Meeting 

April 12, 2012 ~ 7:30 PM 

Minutes 

The Town Council of the Town of Mineral Springs, North Carolina, met in Regular Session at the Mineral Springs Town Hall, Mineral Springs, North Carolina, at 7:30 p.m. on Thursday, April 12, 2012.

Present:
Mayor Frederick Becker III, Mayor Pro Tem Valerie Coffey, Councilman Jerry Countryman, Councilwoman Janet Critz, Councilwoman Lundeen Cureton, Councilwoman Melody LaMonica, Councilwoman Peggy Neill (7:34 p.m.), Town Clerk/Zoning Administrator Vicky Brooks, Attorney Bobby Griffin and Deputy Town Clerk Janet Ridings. 
Absent:
None.
Visitors:
Pam Caskey, Jimmy Critz, Barbara Faulk and Fred Witherspoon.
With a quorum present Mayor Frederick Becker called the Regular Town Council Meeting of April 12, 2012 to order at 7:34 p.m.

1. 
Opening

· Mr. Jimmy Critz delivered the invocation.

· Pledge of Allegiance. 

2.
Public Comments
· There were no public comments.
3.
Consent Agenda 
· Councilwoman Coffey made a motion to approve the consent agenda containing the following:
A. March 8, 2012 Regular Meeting Minutes 
B. Tax Release

C. February 2012 Tax Collector’s Report

D. February 2012 Finance Report
Councilwoman Cureton seconded the motion.  The motion passed unanimously as follows:

Ayes: Coffey, Countryman, Critz, Cureton, LaMonica and Neill
Nays: None
4.
Announcement of Tax Collector Retirement
· Mayor Becker commented that this was an “important momentous announcement” and welcomed Tax Collector Libby Andrews-Henson to make the announcement.  Ms. Libby Andrews-Henson stated that it has been a privilege to have done what she has done for the town and she hoped that she had done a “fair job” for the town. Ms. Andrews-Henson commented that she is probably going to miss it, but she is sure going to give it a try (not having a place to go every morning at 6:00 a.m.).  Ms. Andrews-Henson explained that her kids have been after her to quit for a long time and they have pooled together enough money monthly for Mom to stay home.  Ms. Andrews-Henson was congratulated by the council.  Ms. Andrews-Henson stated “if y’all ever need me for anything though, I will always be available”.      Councilwoman Critz stated that Ms. Andrews-Henson has done a wonderful job and the council appreciated her.  Mayor Becker commented that he has worked very closely with Ms. Andrews-Henson from the very first day in office; back in 1999, they put together that very first tax scroll, which was before the day of just being able to download it from the county, so everything was “hand entered”.  “It was quite an accomplishment to just get it started that way”, Mayor Becker said.  In the beginning, Mayor Becker and Ms. Andrews-Henson would have to meet practically weekly and go over the stuff to make sure everything was balancing between the collections and the deposits; it got down to a science where they were able to accomplish that without a whole lot of personal meeting.  Then data processing came and the county’s new software helped them interface better.  Mayor Becker stated that it has been a great time to work with Ms. Andrews-Henson and the town has to recognize her as one of the three original staff members from the founding. 
· Councilman Countryman made a motion that the council come up with some type of plaque or commemorative document that expresses our appreciation for Ms. Andrews-Henson’s service; something that will last in longevity.  Mayor Becker responded that he didn’t think we needed a motion at this time; it is something the staff would like to put together and present to the council and then have Ms. Andrews-Henson come back again to accept it.  “We want to recognize your time of service, because it has been a joy to work with somebody with Ms. Andrews-Henson’s level of professionalism”, Mayor Becker said.  
5.
Consideration of a Proclamation for Child Abuse Prevention and Sexual Assault Awareness Month
· Ms. Pamela Caskey from United Family Services thanked the council for the opportunity to come before them and explained that April is Child Abuse Prevention and Sexual Assault Awareness Month.  A proclamation was sent to the town for review.  Ms. Caskey read the proclamation to the council.  
· Councilwoman Critz made a motion to adopt the Child Abuse Prevention and Sexual Assault Awareness Proclamation and Councilman Countryman seconded.  The motion passed unanimously as follows:


Ayes: Coffey, Countryman, Critz, Cureton, LaMonica, and Neill



Nays: None

· The proclamation is as follows:

Child Abuse Prevention and

 Sexual Assault Awareness Month

Proclamation

April 2012


Whereas, preventing child abuse and neglect, and sexual violence is a community problem affecting both the current and future quality of life of a community;


Whereas, Union County Department of Social Services accepted 1,441 reports of child abuse representing over 4,275 children in 2011; 


Whereas, more than 800 victims and family members were served through United Family Services’ through Victim and Clinical Services during FY2011;


Whereas, 97% of the children served by the Tree House Children’s Advocacy Center were sexually abused by a trusted relative or other known person and 24% of the children served were sexually abused by other children in FY2011;


Whereas, over 87% of the sexual assault victims were under the age of 19; 68% of children served were under the age of 13; 26% were under the age of 5;


Whereas, child abuse and neglect not only cause immediate harm to children, but are also proven to increase the likelihood of criminal behavior, substance abuse, health problems, and risky behavior thereby increasing the cost of community support services;




Whereas, all citizens should be protected from sexual and physical violence;


Whereas, United Family Services’ Victim and Clinical Services programs exists because of partnerships created among social service and healthcare agencies, schools, faith communities, civic organizations, law enforcement agencies, and all members of Union County;


Therefore, the Town of Mineral Springs does hereby proclaim April as Child Abuse Prevention and Sexual Assault Awareness Month in Mineral Springs and call upon all citizens, community agencies, faith groups, medical facilities, elected leaders and businesses to increase their participation in efforts to support families, thereby preventing child abuse and sexual violence and strengthening the communities in which we live.




Dated this the 12th day of April, 2012.























Frederick Becker, III, Mayor


ATTEST:








Vicky Brooks, CMC, Town Clerk


· Mayor Becker commented that the town is honored to join United Family Services in proclaiming this important recognition.  Ms. Caskey responded that they do utilize the proclamation; it is framed and displayed in their multi-disciplinary team room, so the town or other members of the community that come to their office will see it featured.    
6.
United Family Services
· Ms. Pamela Caskey explained that United Family Services has been in existence since 1909.  They have gone through a strategic planning effort this year – focusing more of their services on victims and working with members of the community that have been impacted by trauma.  Many of the juvenile justice children and substance abuse users that United Family Services works with have experienced trauma, such as sexual abuse or domestic violence in their lives and it has come out “sideways in all different forms”.  United Family Services has a Rape Crisis Center where they respond here in Union County to any sexual assault victims.  In addition, they have a Rape Crisis Hotline.  For years they have been at Carolina Medical Center (CMC) – Union, Ms. Caskey is excited to announce that they will also be responding to CMC – Waxhaw.  Ms. Missy Baker is the rape leader at CMC – Waxhaw; Ms. Baker helped United Family Services develop their Rape Crisis program in the Child Advocacy Center in Union County.  United Family Services will certainly be more involved in this community in that aspect.  Traumatic experiences produce long-term consequence to victims and their families.  Rape is one of the costliest of all crimes; it leads to medical, prosecutorial and social service expenses, lost wages, and lost quality of life.  Based on the 2010 Census data, the immediate economic impact for the Town of Mineral Springs is $26,187, in a longer timeframe, the impact is $269,727.  Therefore, an investment in programs and services to work with victims and their families impacted by sexual violence really does have a cost savings to the community.  United Family Services is also working with Mr. Bill McGuirt from the Union County Sheriff’s Office; he is on their advisory council representing this area.  Ms. Caskey stated that they are looking forward to working with Mr. McGuirt and announced that United Family Services can’t do this alone; they need help.  There is a 40 hour training opportunity coming up in May for volunteers to become Rape Crisis Companions.  Ms. Caskey noted that Jeff and Teresa Weiss (Rape Crisis Companions) are being recognized by Governor Beverly Perdue for the Volunteer Medallion Award on April 19th in Raleigh.  
· Ms. Caskey commented that United Family Services has a “wish list” of items available online and in their office.  Ms. Caskey invited the council to attend the Stewards of Children Training Program on the 21st and 23rd; it is about recognizing the signs and symptoms of abuse and how to make a report and the importance of reporting.  Nine out of ten children will never tell that they have been abused; someone needs to listen to those signs and clues that they get.  The damage (physical or emotional) that adults/children suffered can’t be undone, nor can their future be predicted, but “we can pray, as we do every day, that we are able to make a difference in their lives”, so that they can put the pain/suffering behind them and be led to an opportunity where they can have hope for the future and healing so they can be a more productive part of our community.  Ms. Caskey thanked the council for their support and pointed out that a request had been made; she looks forward to having the town work with United Family Services to be able to make an impact on those that need their services.  
· Councilwoman Critz asked if the people that work with United Family Services in aiding these rape victims or children are allowed to do that from a faith-based perspective.  Ms. Caskey responded that as a non-profit agency (receiving a lot of funding from the government), they don’t approach it from a faith-based initiative.  If someone were to call and ask United Family Services if they had Christian counseling, Ms. Caskey would say “no”, but she can also tell them that they have counselors that are Christians.  United Family Services has companions that have joined and come with them, so that they have an opportunity; this is “kind of” left open for the companions to make a very sound judgment if that is where the client or victim wants to go and that is the type of support they need.  Councilwoman Cureton asked if United Family Services has any kids that were raped, but told them they were afraid to let their parents know.  Ms. Caskey responded yes, most definitely; sometimes children come in the Tree House for their forensic interview or medical exam and the parents don’t believe the child.  A young girl that came in was six that didn’t make a disclosure when she had her forensic interview, but when she had her medical exam she had full blown STD’s and significant findings of sexual abuse.  United Family Services has a wonderful relationship with the Health Department that provides medical services.  
7.
Union County Community Arts Council
· Ms. Barbara Faulk thanked the council for allowing her to return and explained that she was here on behalf of the Union County Community Arts Council, which is an education based (not-for-profit) organization that promotes quality of life for all residents of Union County.  The Arts Council programs are critical with the education cuts that have been made over the past few years.  The organization tries to supplement the best way they can to provide education-based programs that cannot be provided otherwise.  They are very proud of the Parkwood School District and all that it contributes to the school system.  The “very special” Arts Festival is a festival for emotionally and physically handicapped youth; one of the “star” teachers at Parkwood High School is one of the organizers of that project.  Parkwood is very involved with the Union County Performance Ensembles.  In the first weekend of May, they are having the Union County Student Artist Showcase (involving 700 students throughout the county submitting art work) at South Piedmont Community College; this is the largest art show in the county and it is sometimes the only time those children are very recognized for artistic abilities.  
· Councilwoman Critz asked Ms. Faulk what the date of the festival was.  Ms. Faulk responded that she didn’t have the date yet, generally it is in April.  Ms. Faulk will let the town know as soon as she finds out.  Ms. Faulk added that there is an Art Walk in downtown Monroe (Main Street) beginning at 5:30 p.m. to 9:30 p.m. [on Friday] and from 12:00 p.m. to 6:00 p.m. on Saturday; it’s a lot of fun to see the Union Symphony Youth Orchestra perform.  
8.
Consideration of Donation to the Waxhaw/Mineral Springs Optimist Club
· Waxhaw/Mineral Springs Optimist Club President Fred Witherspoon thanked the council for the opportunity; it is always a pleasure to see all of them.  The definition of an “optimist” is a person who sees the glass always half full, "if it is not half full – we try to add water to it to make it half full".  The Optimist Club of Waxhaw/Mineral Springs is a volunteer based organization.  They currently have 14 members that meet twice a month (the first and third Tuesday) at 7:00 p.m. at Mr. Rufus Coffey’s place of business – Tracey’s Adult Day Care Center.  The mission behind the Optimist Club is to help the youth of Mineral Springs and Waxhaw, as well as the community; it is felt that by making an investment in both of those, it delivers long-term results.  Since Mr. Witherspoon’s last visit to the council, some of the new projects that they have done are that they had a recognition program at the church to recognize the Mineral Springs Fire and Rescue Squad for the work that they do; this group of volunteers volunteer their time to keep our community safe.  The Optimist Club adopted a student last Christmas at Western Union Elementary School to provide that student with some Christmas items to help that student to have a Merry Christmas.  The Optimist Club [International] sponsors an oratorical contest where students compete and the winner gets a $2,500 scholarship; they had two participants last year.  The Optimist Club adopted the “little corner” in the square and started planting flowers, which grew into somebody suggesting that they plant something at the Post Office (and they did), and then they spruced up the Western Union School Road corner.  In addition, they have a section of Highway 75 from Potter Road to Collins Road in the Adopt-a-Highway program; they try to time that with the Steeplechase.  Another project that is coming up is that they are sponsoring their first annual golf tournament, which is a fundraiser for the club, at Stonebridge.  The golf tournament will take place on Friday, May 25, 2012.      
· Mr. Witherspoon stated that the Optimist Club is here to do what they can to improve the quality of life for the community, as well as the students in the area.  They have been in touch with the Parkwood Middle School because they have a Student/Teacher of the Month program and they would like to participate in that next school year.  Mr. Witherspoon commented that they are “always open to opportunities”, so if the town has any suggestions about possible projects or something that needs to be done in the community, they are more than receptive to discussing that.

· Mr. Witherspoon reminded the council of the Adopt-a-Highway program, which is supposed to be done four times a year and mentioned that the Optimist Club has a long-term goal of making that a community-wide date – four times a year. Councilwoman Critz suggested that Mr. Witherspoon let Ms. Brooks or Ms. Ridings know [the dates] ahead of time, so they could get it posted on the website or in a newsletter.  Mayor Becker explained that in the past the council voted to fund the Optimist Club’s efforts when requested rather than waiting until June, because they are buying landscaping supplies.  If Mr. Witherspoon would prefer, the council can approve funding now.  Mr. Witherspoon responded that would help tremendously, since they will be out there Saturday.  Councilwoman LaMonica asked what the donation was last year.  Mayor Becker responded that is was $500.  
· Councilwoman Critz made a motion to fund the Waxhaw/Mineral Springs Optimist Club again this year at the $500.00 level and Councilwoman LaMonica seconded.  The motion passed unanimously as follows: 


Ayes: Coffey, Countryman, Critz, Cureton, LaMonica, and Neill



Nays: None

· Mr. Witherspoon added that the State of North Carolina has a beautification project going on where they encourage local communities to do more and they offer some grant opportunities, so the Optimist Club is looking into that as well.  
9.
Consideration of Participation in the Literacy Council of Union County’s Spelling Bee
· Mayor Becker explained that the Literacy Council is a non-profit “from the past” and referred to the memo in the agenda packet.  Ms. Sharon Carter brought the spelling bee to Mayor Becker’s attention; there are about a dozen teams entered into the contest at this time.  Mayor Becker asked if the council wanted to approve the funding for Mineral Springs to enter the contest.  Ms. Carter volunteered to be on the team [of three] and Mayor Becker volunteered to be a member.  The council will need to come up with a name for the team and one more member.  Mayor Becker suggested “Mineral Stings” as the team name.  The spelling bee will take place on Thursday, April 26, 2012 at 6:00 p.m. ($6.00 dinner at 5:30 p.m.) at the First Baptist Church in Monroe.  Councilwoman Critz suggested Mr. Jimmy Critz as a member of the team.  Mayor Becker pointed out that if the council wanted to pay the entry fee, it would be in lieu of the town’s donation to the Literacy Council.  
· Councilwoman Coffey made a motion to authorize the $300.00 entry fee in lieu of a donation and Councilwoman Critz seconded.  The motion passed unanimously as follows:


Ayes: Coffey, Countryman, Critz, Cureton, LaMonica, and Neill



Nays: None

· Councilman Countryman made a motion to field the "Mineral Stings" spelling team and appoint Ms. Sharon Carter, Mayor Rick Becker and Mr. Jimmy Critz as entries with Councilwoman Neill as the alternate and Councilwoman LaMonica seconded.   The motion passed unanimously as follows:



Ayes: Coffey, Countryman, Critz, Cureton, LaMonica and Neill



Nays: None

10.
Consideration of Greenway Landscaping Proposal
· Mayor Becker explained that this funding is in the landscaping budget of the Capital Project Ordinance; the total is $2,200.   
· Councilwoman Critz made a motion to accept the tree canopy suggestion and that we go ahead and have them hold the ones that are necessary.  Councilwoman Critz asked Mayor Becker if he received the appropriate information from David Grant.  Mayor Becker responded that Mr. Grant told us what to put in and where to get it.  Mr. Grant visited the site and recommended two different species of oak, which will be split up and will look nice together.  Councilwoman Neill seconded the motion to approve the landscape plan.  The motion passed unanimously as follows:  


Ayes: Coffey, Countryman, Critz, Cureton, LaMonica and Neill



Nays: None

11.
Consideration of Greenway Use Guidelines and Sheriff’s Office Resolution
· Mayor Becker reminded the council that this discussion began last month with Councilwoman Critz.  Mayor Becker put together a preliminary/draft brochure and wanted to get the council’s feelings on the guidelines that were suggested.  
· Councilwoman LaMonica made a motion to adopt these interim guidelines and Councilwoman Coffey seconded.  The motion passed unanimously as follows:


Ayes: Coffey, Countryman, Critz, Cureton, LaMonica, and Neill



Nays: None

· Mayor Becker explained that he had spoken with Sheriff Eddie Cathey about enforcing the “hours of operation”.  The resolution was sent to Sheriff Cathey for review; Sheriff Cathey didn’t see a problem with it. 
· Councilwoman Neill mentioned that someone who goes to her church (that lives on McNeely Road) has seen people parking [at the parking area] and wondered if paragraph four in the resolution where it refers to “its greenway facilities” should specify the parking lot area so that it is also closed to the public.  Mayor Becker responded that it is the greenway parking facilities; he can add that to it so that we have declared that it is the greenway facilities including greenway and parking.  Mayor Becker will just copy that wording to make it consistent.    
· Councilwoman LaMonica made a motion to adopt the resolution authorizing the Union County Sheriff’s Office to enforce the greenway hours of operation and Councilwoman Cureton seconded.  The motion passed unanimously as follows:


Ayes: Coffey, Countryman, Critz, Cureton, LaMonica, and Neill



Nays: None

· The resolution is as follows:


TOWN OF MINERAL SPRINGS

RESOLUTION AUTHORIZING THE UNION COUNTY SHERRIFF’S OFFICE TO ENFORCE 
GREENWAY HOURS OF OPERATION AND REQUESTING SUCH ENFORCEMENT

R-2012-02


WHEREAS, the Union County Sheriff’s Office provides law enforcement services to the Town of Mineral Springs, enforcing state laws and county ordinances within the town; and


WHEREAS, the Town of Mineral Springs has established a greenway system, consisting of trails and trail-related parking facilities located on property owned by the town; and


WHEREAS, the town has established hours of operation of its greenway and parking facilities to be from one-half hour before sunrise to one-half hour after sunset; and 


WHEREAS, the town has declared its greenway and parking facilities to be “closed to the public” outside of those designated hours; and


WHEREAS, in the interest of promoting public safety, the sheriff’s office has expressed its willingness to assist the town in the enforcement of these operating hours; 


NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED that the Town of Mineral Springs hereby authorizes the Union County Sheriff’s office to enforce the hours of operation of the town’s greenway facilities, and hereby requests that the Union County Sheriff’s Office direct any members of the public to vacate those facilities during the nighttime period more particularly described as being between one-half hour after sunset and one-half hour before sunrise.




ADOPTED this 12th day of April, 2012.

____________________________

Mayor Frederick Becker III


Attest:


_____________________________


Vicky Brooks, Town Clerk

· Mayor Becker shared that he was “amazed” at the amount of attention the trails have gotten – in a good way.  We’re getting people from Mineral Springs – getting   a lot of runners, and also it did make the trail forum at the Carolina Tar Heel Trail Blazers, which is a very responsible mountain biking advocacy group.  Councilwoman Critz asked if Mayor Becker had any idea when we are going to get the information board.  Mayor Becker responded no, that is something that will be on the agenda in a little while; we also need to talk about a ramp at some point.  The main kiosk is going to be a work in progress; Mayor Becker didn’t know if it can be a “scout project” or if we need to buy and/or build it professionally.  It should be sophisticated, because that is the “gateway to the trail”.  
· Mayor Becker explained that he ordered mile posts and will be installing those in the next month or so at quarter mile increments.  The mile posts will serve two purposes: the runners like them and Chief Gaddy wants them (in case of an emergency).  
12.
Consideration of Carolina Thread Trail Signage at the Greenway Trail Head
· Ms. Brooks explained that Mr. Travis Morehead from the Carolina Thread Trail has offered Mineral Springs a choice of two signs [for our trail].  One option is a double post sign and the other is two single post signs; they both say Carolina Thread Trail.  The sign(s) are free, because Mineral Springs adopted the Carolina Thread Trail Master Plan.  After some discussion, there was a consensus of the council to select the double post sign.   
· Councilman Countryman made a motion to have the double post sign                 and Councilwoman Neill seconded by. The motion passed unanimously as follows: 


Ayes: Coffey, Countryman, Critz, Cureton, LaMonica, and Neill



Nays: None

· Ms. Brooks asked the council if they wanted the Carolina Thread Trail to be involved with our grand opening.  There was a consensus of the council that they would “absolutely” want them involved.  Ms. Brooks responded that she would coordinate with Mr. Morehead when the sign and the sign base were ready.  Councilman Countryman asked if the grand opening could be on a Monday or Tuesday.  
13.
Discussion of Property Tax Collection
· Mayor Becker pointed out that he had done a lengthy memo on this item and reminded the council that they discussed this four or five years ago when the council had just started [tax collection for municipalities].  At the time, the county’s reporting wasn’t very good and the council wasn’t willing to sacrifice our in-house tax collector to try something unknown.  The county has gotten better at it, more towns have gotten on board and they have different software, so their reporting is basically identical to what Ms. Andrews-Henson and Mayor Becker have been doing; it would be for current years forward.  Councilwoman LaMonica commented that the net benefit in budget savings is $8,754.  Mayor Becker concurred and pointed out that Ms. Janet Ridings is willing to be designated as the Tax Collector to collect the delinquent taxes, because the county will not “touch” that.  
· Councilwoman Critz made a motion that we accept Mayor Becker’s proposal to assign our future tax with the county and Ms. Janet Ridings as tax collector for delinquent taxes.  Mayor Becker commented that it can all be as one motion, because there are some technical things (bond, etc.) that have to be put into place before Ms. Ridings can be charged.  Therefore, the motion will be to enter into the Interlocal Agreement with Union County and to appoint Ms. Janet Ridings as the new tax collector as of July 1st.  Councilwoman LaMonica seconded the motion.  The motion passed unanimously as follows:  
Ayes:  Coffey, Countryman, Critz, Cureton, LaMonica, and Neill
Nays: None
· Councilwoman Critz commented to Ms. Andrews-Henson that “it is going to take a whole county department to replace you”. 
14.
2012-2013 Budget – Proposed Departmental Appropriations
· Mayor Becker explained that the proposed departmental appropriations are so similar to last year.  The memo is self explanatory; the only question that comes up is the two (remaining) staff salary positions (as opposed to hourly) – will the council be budgeting for any kind of annual increase.  In addition, Mayor Becker asked the council if any of the appropriations were out of line or if there was anything they saw that was not being funded adequately.  Councilwoman LaMonica recommended that the council look at a 3% base salary increase for the staff positions; that is pretty standard today and it makes sense.  Councilwoman Critz agreed and stated that she felt like the council and mayor salaries are sufficient for the duties they have at hand currently and foreseeable in the next year.
· Councilwoman LaMonica made a motion a 3% base salary increase for staff positions and Councilwoman Coffey seconded.  The motion passed unanimously as follows:
Ayes:  Coffey, Countryman, Critz, Cureton, LaMonica, and Neill
Nays: None
· Mayor Becker asked the council if there are any additional changes that they see in the “departments” that caught their eyes.  Councilwoman Critz responded that it is very thorough.  Mayor Becker stated that he would be presenting the preliminary budget next month.   
15.
Consideration of Requesting Bids for Town Hall Landscaping and Maintenance
· Ms. Brooks requested that the council consider allowing the town staff to put our landscaping and maintenance for the town hall property out for bid.  The contract that the town signed [with the current landscaper] expired in 2010 and we have been on a month to month basis since then.  Councilwoman Coffey asked if the proposal includes an expanded Scope of Services.  Ms. Brooks responded that it will have a little more detail to it.  Mayor Becker added that there is not a lot of clarity about what the duties are [for the landscaper], because it has just been allowed to exist; we need it polished up and Ms. Brooks has worked hard on that.  We get solicitations right under the door [at town hall]; those people can be contacted and the current landscaper can re-bid.  Councilwoman LaMonica commented that there are local folks right here in Mineral Springs that do this kind of work that do a terrific job.  Councilwoman Coffey asked how this will be advertised.  There was a consensus of the council to advertise in the Enquirer-Journal for a three-day period.  Contractors can contact Ms. Brooks or Ms. Ridings for the Request for Bid; the documentation can also be placed on the town’s website.    
· Councilwoman Critz: made a motion to run the three day ad, Sunday plus two weekdays (however the Enquirer Journal does it) to advertise and Councilwoman Neill seconded.  The motion passed unanimously as follows:

Ayes:  Coffey, Countryman, Critz, Cureton, LaMonica, and Neill
Nays: None
16.
Other Business

· Councilwoman Neill mentioned the "Bid to Save the Animals" Auction [documentation was an FYI in the agenda packet].

· Mayor Becker pointed out that there was a Union County Public Works Earth Day with Household Hazard Waste collection and shredding services [documentation in agenda packet as an FYI].   

· Ms. Brooks mentioned that she attended a meeting in Weddington with Barbara Harrison; they are trying to get local municipalities to go together to have a fair and they wanted to know if Mineral Springs wanted to participate.  There was a consensus of the council that more information is needed before a decision can be made, but they are interested.  

· Councilman Countryman commented that the town needs to come up with a plan of how we are going to do Christmas this year – how we are going to change what we did last year.  We need to get far more community involvement in doing what we’re doing this year, because the majority of downtown Mineral Springs is not public – it’s private.  Ms. Brooks suggested that Councilman Countryman come in on one of his days off to “sit down” and come up with something.  Councilman Countryman suggested talking with the residents of the community on a civic basis to get them involve in supporting a Christmas effort down Highway 75, because the word was last year that the town did not make a very good showing and that Waxhaw was far more beautiful than Mineral Springs.  Councilwoman Neill pointed out that Waxhaw has private property downtown and they can decorate.  Mr. Witherspoon [from the Optimist Club] thought that it was interesting that Councilman Countryman brought that up, because they have had that discussion.  Councilman Countryman responded that we needed to do more than “discuss”.  
17. 
Adjournment

· Councilman Countryman made a motion to adjourn and Councilwoman Coffey seconded.  The motion passed unanimously as follows:

Ayes:  Coffey, Countryman, Critz, Cureton, LaMonica and Neill 
Nays:  None
· The meeting was adjourned at 9:08 p.m.

· The next regular meeting will be on Thursday, May 10, 2012 at 7:30 p.m. at the Mineral Springs Town Hall.

Respectfully submitted by:

Vicky A. Brooks, CMC, Town Clerk


Frederick Becker III, Mayor 
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